NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

DUMMER-CAMBRIDGE-ERROL, X-A004(699), 16304B

Pursuant to NH RSA 227-M:13, a public hearing has been set by the Land and Community Heritage
Investment Program (LCHIP) to consider the request of the NH Department of Transportation to release
land and community investment program interests in about 12 acres of land in the 13-Mile Woods to
establish a new right-of-way for NH 16 and make improvements to the roadway. The project is located
in Cambridge, NH and the highway project will impact a parcel of land that is owned by the Town of
Errol.

The hearing will be held virtually at:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/817688412247pwd=WjlQTStweWxjOVcwRWeg4cnVo(Q29pUT09

for telephone access details, see www.LCHIP.org

on
MONDAY, AUGUST 17, 2020, at 2:00 P.M.

This Notice of Public Hearing provides the date, time and location of the hearing to the petitioners, the
owners of land over which the road may pass, and all others interested. No less than ten days prior to
the hearing, this notice will be posted in at least two public places in the Towns of Dummer, Cambridge
or Errol and a copy will be left with the Town Clerks of Dummer and Errol. Interested landowners,
local officials and highway users are invited to attend the hearing and will have the opportunity to
express their comments relative to the project.

Maps, plans, environmental studies and other pertinent information developed by the Department, along
with reports prepared as a result of the coordination with other agencies, are available on the Department
of Transportation’s website at:
https://www.nh.gov/dot/projects/dummercambridgeerrol 1 6304b/index.htm. Please call Jennifer
Reczek, Project Manager, at (603) 271-3401 with any questions.

Written statements about the request may be submitted to the Chair of the LCHIP Board of Directors,
Amanda Merrill, 3 North Spring Street, Suite 100, Concord NH, 03301 until August 14, 2020.

Any individuals needing assistance or auxiliary communication equipment due to sensory impairment
or other disability, should contact Stephen G. LaBonte, Administrator of the Bureau of Right-of-Way,
NHDOT, PO Box 483, Concord, NH 03302-0483 - TDD access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964.
Notification of the need for assistance must be made at the earliest convenience. This project will be
administered according to the requirements of Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 and related
statutes to ensure nondiscrimination.

/s/ Stephen G. LaBonte

Stephen G. LaBonte, Administrator
Bureau of Right-of-Way

N.H. Department of Transportation

Dated at Concord, NH
July 30, 2020


https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81768841224?pwd=WjlQTStweWxjOVcwRWg4cnVoQ29pUT09
https://www.nh.gov/dot/projects/dummercambridgeerrol16304b/index.htm

